M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

Randy Poe, Superintendent



Matt McIntire, Chairperson



Board Members

FROM:
Mike Poiry, Assistant Superintendent

DATE:
February 13, 2020
RE:
Change Order #1 – Steeplechase Elementary Bid
Package #1-Grading, BG #19-078

Upon the grubbing and stripping of topsoil there were
some large pieces of concrete debris that someone had
partially buried in the topsoil layer.  There were large 
chunks of concrete sidewalk & driveway which were very

old as brush had grown up around and through them.
They were not determinable until the topsoil operation
had begun.  This Change Order is to incorporate them in
some appropriate areas of the fill and move those to the
other side of the site as required to continue operations.

This Change Order is for a lineal footage and Unit Price
adjustment for three types of drains for the grading
package.  There is a large gully drain, as part of the original
bid, which runs down the main valley.  There are also toe 
drains at the base of the fill and bench drains that occur in
the fill.  The original bid had a $40,000 allowance as directed
by PSI, the geotechnical engineer, to cover these drains.
Once construction had begun, it was determined due to the
moisture of the soil and as groundwater was encountered
beyond what was anticipated based on the test borings and
the geological exploration, that additional lengths of drains
should be installed.  This is for the additional length of toe
drains and bench drains as directed in the field by the 
technician as the conditions are encountered.  The cost basis
for adjustment is the Unit Price, as competitively bid.  All
lineal footages are checked by PSI and are submitted to the
Architect’s office on a daily basis for verification.

This Change Order is for increasing the depth and layback of 
the specified retaining wall.  There were two conditions which
prompted this change  - the on-site soils which were encountered
required them to go down additional depth to find a better
starting point.  There will be approximately 3 to 4 feet of
additional wall that will be buried underground.  There is also
a greater amount of reinforcing and tiebacks to increase the factor
of safety of the wall beyond the original specified design from the
geotechnical engineer.  This was recommended by the supplier. 
Increase for this change order is $180,029.00
I recommend the board accept Change Order #1, as presented.

